

北美風沙 The North American LaSallians

Aug 2011

LSC 80th Jubilee Celebrations

La Salle College 80th Jubilee Celebrations will be kicked off with an Opening Mass set for September 9, 2011 and the climax will be the 80th Anniversary Dinner planned for May 12, 2012 at Hong Kong Convention & Exhibition Centre. For more update information, please visit http://stu.lasalle.edu.hk/80th/index.html.

Class of 61 Golden Anniversary

The Class of 1961 will be celebrating their Golden Anniversary 5-19 November 2011 in Hong Kong.

An organizing committee, "the LSCOB61 Committee", has been formed to plan for a programme of festive activities marking this momentous occasion for the 1961 Form 5 LSC graduates. The committee is chaired by Mr. Joe Y.K. Chiu, with Mr. James K.C. Ho as secretary, and is comprised of local and overseas members.

While the details are being worked out, the programme consists of reunion dinners, school and local visits, and sightseeing trips and cruises.

A website has been created by our classmate, Francis Siu, for this reunion: http://www.lscob61.com/. In this site are the latest developments of the reunion programme, the 61ers class list, class photos, updates of 61ers after leaving LSC, and nostalgic materials such as pictures of the then LSC campuses, world and entertainment events in 1961, and bios of our esteemed teachers and Brothers.

While the committee has a list of 61ers, there are still many whose whereabouts are not known to the committee. All 61ers, and those who attended (since 1954-55 in P5) and left LSC but would have graduated in 1961, are cordially invited to participate in this Golden Anniversary event. Those 61ers not already on the mailing list are invited to join up by contacting the committee at reunion@lscob61.com. If you know of any LSC 61ers who may not be aware of this event, it will be appreciated if you can pass the word along to them.

The LSCOB61 Committee for the Golden Anniversary Reunion

Reminders

Edmonton

Monthly Dim Sum Gathering

Date Aug 5, 2011 (every first Friday)

Time noon

Venue Urban China Restaurant

潮樓大酒樓 10604-101 Street

Summer BBQ

Date Saturday August 27, 2011
Time 5:00 pm - 9:00 pm
Venue Calvin's place
RSVP calvin@lscobaedm.org
Southern California

Monthly Dim Sum Gathering

Date every first Sunday Time noon to 2 pm

Venue Empress Harbor Seafood Restaurant

111 N. Atlantic Blvd., 3/F,

Monterey Park

Toronto

Bro. Thomas Cup Golf

Tournament

Date Sunday August 7, 2011

Venue Highland Gate Golf Club - Aurora, ON

Contact

Charles Li (74) charles!i@abacuscomm.com
Philip Wong (67) pwong343@rogers.com
Kevin Kwok (88) kevkwok@rogers.com

Annual Picnic

Date Sunday August 28, 2011

Venue Thomson Park - northeast corner of

Brimley Rd. & Lawrence Ave.

Cost Free for members, families and friends

About this newsletter

This newsletter is aimed at providing an electronic platform for communication among La Salle College old boys residing in North America. However, it shall not be used as a tool to promote any personal agenda. The editorial board therefore reserves the right to review and edit all submissions to ensure that no inappropriate contents appear in any issue of this newsletter. The editorial board also reserves the right to reject any submission that is not in line with the objective of this newsletter. Please send all your communications to editors@lscobaedm.org.

To subscribe to this newsletter, please email (with subject line: subscribe) to newsletter-lscobaedm.org-subscribe@lscobaedm.org.

Newsletter Committee comprises of the following members:

Vancouver Victor Leung (1977), Southern California Eddie Shek (1985)

José Antonio Yeung-Cardoso (1968)

Felix Leung (1985),

San Francisco Bay Area Ephrem Fung (1976)

Jimmy Chang (1966)

East Coast (USA) Christopher Tse (1965), Edmonton Calvin Chan (1971)

Peter Lai (1967)

Toronto



北美風沙 The North American LaSallians

Aug 2011

Class of 71 40th Anniversary

An organizing committee has been formed to organize festive activities to mark the momentous occasion for the Class of 1971. Planned activities include:

- campus tour to La Salle College and La Salle Primary School,
- a reunion dinner at the Kowloon Tong Club (九龍塘會),
- a 2-day-1-night trip with family members to Huizhou (惠州), and
- a 3 hours hiking to the Violet Hill Trail (紫羅蘭山徑) followed by a dinner in Stanley area.

The committee is headed by Dr. Robert Yuen Kar-ngai, and contacting email for this event is 71lasallians@gmail.com. All '71
Lasallians - those 1971 LSC F.5 graduates / logical LSC 1971 F.5 graduates (for example 1960 LSPC P.1, left LSPC/LSC for studying aboard before completing F.5 in 1971, 1973 LSC F.7 graduates etc.), are cordially invited to participate the above activities with their family members.

'71 Lasallians on the mailing list have been notified and invited to join up via circular email (see text below). If you know of any '71 Lasallians who may not be aware of this event, it would be appreciated if you can pass this message to them.

Notice sent to the class 71 mailing list

Forty years ago, we received our graduation certificate from our Alma Mater at the Annual Speech Day on Thursday Nov 18, we picked this day for our reunion dinner to celebrate our 40th graduation anniversary. Forty years after, Nov 18 also happens to be the Annual Speech Day of our Alma Mater, we would like to take the opportunity to drop by to the Speech Day, including a visit to the La Salle Primary School, before our reunion dinner.

Our reunion dinner will be held at a restaurant nearby - Chinese Restaurant of the Kowloon Tong Club (九龍塘會).

Saturday and Sunday Nov 19 & 20, 2011

Day after the reunion dinner, we would like to charter a tour service for a leisure 2-day-1-night trip to 惠州 with our families. We will depart the territory on Saturday morning for the Intercontinental Hotel (惠州洲際渡假酒店) in Huizhou (No.1, Wen Quan Dadao, Hengli Town, Huizhou 中國廣東省惠州市横瀝鎭温泉大道 1 號) and return on Sunday by dinner time.

Monday Nov 21, 2011

Our celebration activities will be closed with a 2 to 3 hours hiking to the Violet Hill Trail (紫羅蘭山徑, starting at Wong Nai Chung Gap Road, following the water catchment of Wong Nai Chung Gap Reservoir most of the time, passing through Deep Water Bay, Repulse Bay, South Bay and finally ended our hiking around Stanley Bay) and dinner in Stanley area. You may visit http://www.hktraveler.com/route/route19.htm, and http://www.hktraveler.com/route19.htm, and http://www.hktraveler.com/ro

We wish you and your family members could come and join the above programmes. For preparation purpose, we need to estimate the number of participants in each programme, in particular the trip to 惠州, and we need your feedback on this. Kindly let us know which of the foregoing programmes you may be interested to join and the respective participants.



北美風沙 The North American LaSallians

Aug 2011

Chapter News

Toronto

Elected Officers for 2011 - 2013 Term

Jimmy Chang (1966)

The following officers were elected at a directors meeting held on May 30, 2011 for the 2011 - 2013 term:

President Jimmy Chang (66) Vice President Danny Au Yeung (67) Vice President Philip Wong (67) Secretary Chris Fong (94) Treasurer Francis Yeung (71) **Newsletter Editor** Felix Leung (85) **Sports Captain** Kevin Kwok (88) Webmaster Philip Wong (67) Kevin Kwok (88)

The other directors for the 2011 - 2013 term remain as:

Peter Chan (72) Albert Ho (54) Peter Lau (70) Angelo Lee (64) Tony Pomeroy (73) Paul Wong (73) John Yeung (73)



Back Row (L-R): Kevin Kwok (88), Angelo Lee (64), John Yeung (73), Tony Pomeroy (73), Felix Leung (85), Treasurer Francis Yeung (71)

Middle Row (L-R): Chris Fong (94), 2nd V.P. Philip Wong (67), 1st V.P. Danny Au Yeung (67), Peter Chan (2), Paul Wong (73), Michael Yuen (74) Albert Ho (53)

Front Row (L-R): President Jimmy Chang (66), Honorary President Peter K.P. Leung (52)

In addition, Peter K.P. Leung (52) remains as Honorary President and K. B. Ng (76) remains as Honorary Legal Advisor

Bro. Thomas Cup Golf Tournament

Date Sunday August 7, 2011

Venue Highland Gate Golf Club - Aurora, ON
Contact Charles Li (74) charlesli@abacuscomm.com

Philip Wong (67) pwong343@rogers.com
Kevin Kwok (88) kevkwok@rogers.com

Annual Picnic

Date Sunday August 28, 2011

Venue Thomson Park - northeast corner of Brimley Rd & Lawrence Ave

Cost Free for all members, families and friends

Edmonton

Summer BBQ

The annual summer BBQ has been scheduled detailed below. Please mark your calendar and join us for fun.

Date: Saturday August 27, 2011 Time: 5:00 pm – 9:00 pm

Venue: Calvin's place (address can be obtained via email)

RSVP: calvin@lscobaedm.org



Aug 2011

San Francisco / Bay Area

San Francisco / Bay Area Chapter Newly Elected Officers

The officers of the San Francisco / Bay Area Chapter met in June for the opening positions of the Chapter Committee. The following are the newly elected officers. All positions only had one nominee and no voting was required. Please join us to congratulate the new officers:

President: Andrew Sien (63) Vice-President: Derek Choy (93) Treasurer: Ambrose Lee (98) Secretary: Claudio Chan (08) Immediate Past President: Ephrem Fung (76) **Sports Director:** Chris Ngai (78) Soccer Team Captain: Andrew Lai (94) **Operations Committee:** Kelvin Chan (94), Homer Yau (85),

George Law (66), Francis Siu (61), Kevin Wong (95), Larry Ng (66)

Ephrem Fung (76)

IPP, LSCOBA San Francisco / Bay Area Chapter

School News

Excerpts from http://www.lasalle.edu.hk

2011-07-25

Message to the People of Norway from La Salle College

I [Brother Steve] have sent the following message to their Royal Highnesses King Harald V and Queen Sonja and the Honourable Prime Minister Mr. Jens Stoltenberg.

No one can comprehend what you and the people of Norway must be experiencing at the moment. I wish to express prayerful sympathy and heartfelt support from our school community of La Salle College, here in Hong Kong. I commend you for your leadership and your presence with the people that we have seen through the media. Please just know that there are people like us all over the world praying and feeling for you personally, for your government Ministers, for your service personnel on the front line, and for all people of Norway.

2011-07-05

La Salle College Elite Schools Rugby 7's Tournament Winners

The HKRU held an elite schools Rugby 7's Tournament among 4 school's which were in an inaugural 15's Tournament in the 1950's or 1960's. These schools were La Salle College, St. Joseph's College, St. Stephen's College, and Diocesan Boys College. La Salle College A Grade Rugby 7's Team won the A Grade competition and our B Grade Rugby team won the Bowl competition. Two boys have been selected onto the Hong Kong Representative Team. Well done in our first year of rugby!

